
MINUTES 

September 8, 2025 

 

The City Council of Badger met in regular session at 6:30 p.m. at Badger City Hall with Mayor Chris Wendell presiding. 

Council members present: Roger Curtis, Jeff Brundige, Teresa Larson-White, and Nathan Jones.  Absent: Pam Smith. Also 

present: Michael Hendren.  Motion to approve the agenda was made by Jones second by Curtis, all ayes, motion carried. 

Motion to approve the consent agenda was made by Larson-White, second by Brundige, all ayes, motion carried. The consent 

agenda consisted of minutes from the August 11th regular meeting, Clerk/Treasurer report for August, and bills in the amount 

of $39,805.61. There was no unscheduled business. Under communications and reports, Library director, Tammy Haack had 

submitted her written report to Council regarding library happenings but was not present.  Mark Wertz presented his written 

Public Works Department report. The report included numerous maintenance tasks, work with equipment, utility locates, 

etc.  Also discussed was work that had been done with the pump in Well #2, as well as the generator problems at the lift station 

being repaired.  Cody Rogers, affidavit operator, also supplied written reports covering the same.  Glenda Rasmussen, City 

Clerk, presented her written report to Council which also reminded Council that two council seats and the Mayor’s seat are 

on the ballot for November 4th.  Papers may be turned into city clerk until September 18th at 5:00 p.m. Council had nothing 

to report but Curtis discussed landscaping at the library and community center with Wertz. Mayor had nothing to report.  

Under regular agenda items, issues at the pond were discussed.  Council decided on rules to be posted and staff will have signs 

ordered and installed.  Next, the contract with Maguire Iron for the water tower was discussed.  Motion to terminate the 

contract on the advice of the city attorney was made by Brundige, second by Jones, all ayes, motion carried. The final item 

was the first consideration of Ordinance 25-339 Building and Land Use Amendment-Chapter 155 allowing Accessory Dwelling 

Units.  Motion to approve by Larson-White, second by Curtis, all ayes, motion carried.  Motion to waive the second and third 

consideration of the amendment made by Larson-White, second by Jones, all ayes, motion carried.  There being no other 

business, motion to adjourn was made by Curtis, second by Jones, all ayes, motion carried. Adjournment at 7:13 p.m.   

 

Glenda R. Rasmussen    

City Clerk             

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


